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General Personnel Policy Statement 
 
 VIOLENCE IN THE WORKPLACE 
 

Nothing is more important to Dade County Public Schools (DCPS) than 
protecting the safety and security of its students and employees and 
promoting a violence-free work environment.  Threats, threatening 
behavior, or acts of violence against students, employees, visitors, guests, 
or other individuals by anyone on DCPS property will not be tolerated.  
Violations of this policy may lead to disciplinary action which includes 
dismissal, arrest, and/or prosecution. 

 
  Any person who makes substantial threats, exhibits threatening behavior, 

or engages in violent acts on DCPS property shall be removed from the 
premises as quickly as safety permits, and shall remain off DCPS 
premises pending the outcome of an investigation.  DCPS will initiate an 
appropriate response. This response may include, but it is not limited to, 
suspension and/or termination of any business relationship, reassignment 
of job duties, suspension or termination of employment, and/or criminal 
prosecution of the person or persons involved. 

 
  Dade County Public Schools employees have a right to work in a safe 

environment.  Violence or the threat of violence by or against students and 
employees will not be tolerated. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Specific Authority:  230.22(2) F.S. 
Law Implemented, Interpreted, or Made Specific: 231.001; 231.06; 231.07; 231.085; 
231.09  F.S. 
 
History:  THE SCHOOL BOARD OF DADE COUNTY, FLORIDA  
New: 10-9-96 
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